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Scotts Head Community Group Inc is where we come together to discuss local issues affecting community members as well as sharing a 

common goal of bringing the community together. Meetings are held on the second Tuesday of each month at the Reserve Hall, Scotts Head. 

Are you passionate about our community? Do you want to raise issues occurring within our local community and become part of the solution? 

If so please come and join us, we welcome everyone! 

Membership is only $10.00 per year                                                             Enquiries please email: scottsheadcommunitygroup@gmail.com 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

GIINAGAY – HELLO!! 

In the spirit of reconciliation Scotts Head Community Group acknowledges the Traditional Custodians of country throughout Australia & 

their connections to land, sea & community. We pay our respects to their Elders past & present & extend that respect to all Aboriginal & 

Torres Strait Islander peoples today. 

Gumbaynggirr word for the month: Mullet- buluunggal 

 

SHARING OUR BEACHES AND OPEN SPACE – FOLLOW THE RULES TO MAKE IT ENJOYABLE FOR ALL 

With the July 2024 school holidays fast approaching, it is useful to refresh our collective understanding of 

the rules that apply to beach access, car parking and dogs, so that we can all enjoy these special places 

safely and with minimal impact to others and the environment: 

• Beach driving – on Forster Beach (Big Beach) 4WD access is allowed at any time north of the 

4WD track. South of the 4WD track, vehicle access is only allowed between 8 pm and 5 am 

(except for boat launching and landing). A beach access permit is required. For more 

information, go to: https://www.nambucca.nsw.gov.au/Community/Nambucca-Facilities-Local- 

Maps/Beaches/4WD-Beach-Permits 

• Beach camping – beach camping is not permitted on any beach in Scotts Head. There are two 

camping areas in Gaagal Wanggaan National Park (near the beach) that can be reached by boat. 

Bookings are required. For more information, go to: 

https://www.nationalparks.nsw.gov.au/camping-and-accommodation/campgrounds/1st-bay- 

campground 

• Dogs – dogs are permitted off-leash at all times from the area to the north of the beach access 

track at the corner of Banksia Crescent and West Street (i.e. north of Clubs Scotts and 

Reflections Holidays). Otherwise, dogs can only access other beach locations or Scotts Reserve 

on-lead after 5.30 pm and before 8.30 am. Dog poo must always be picked up and dogs must 

always be under control. 

• Overnight parking and camping at Scotts Reserve – no parking or overnight camping is permitted 

in Scotts Reserve, including at the Point, between 9.00 pm and 5.00 am. If you are concerned that 

someone is doing the wrong thing you can make a report. Remember to provide clear information 

about the incident including date, time, activity occurring and (if safe to do so) any photos or 

images you may have and report to: 

Nambucca Valley Council – via the Antenno app, by email to council@nambucca.nsw.gov.au, or 

by calling 6568 2555 during business hours 

Reflections Holidays – via the local Reflections Holidays office during business hours, by email 

via the website form at https://reflectionsholidays.com.au/parks/scotts-head/accommodation/ 

or by calling 6569 8122. 



 
 
 

 

  



  

RECENT DEVELOPMENTS - REFLECTIONS HOLIDAYS SCOTTS HEAD 

Ray Palmer, manager of the Reflections Holidays Park Scotts Head since February 2023 has recently 

accepted a position as manager at the Reflection Holidays Urunga. We wish to thank Ray for his 

dedication and commitment to the Scotts Head Park and wish him every success in his new role at 

Urunga. 

Rays partner Jacki Middleton has been appointed as Manager of the Reflections Holidays Scotts 

Head.  Jacki brings approximately 15 years’ experience running holiday parks across New South Wales 

and Victoria and was most recently park manager of the immensely popular Lorne Foreshore Holiday 

Park, one of the most popular locations on the Victorian surf coast. 

Ray and Jacki will continue to reside at Scotts Head and look forward to maintaining their continued 

relationship with the Scotts Head community. 

Another new development is that Scotts Head resident Caroline Winter, has been appointed the 

Assistant Manager at Reflections Holidays Nambucca Heads. Many of you will know Caroline from 

around the village and I am sure will wish to join with us in extended our best wishes to Caroline in her 

new role with Reflections. 

Tony Crimmins 

SHCG 

 

GET TO KNOW YOUR LOCAL LIBRARY 

With the winter months in full swing, now is a great time to get to know your local library. You do not 

even have to step outside. With a vast array of e-Books, e-Magazines and eAudiobooks on offer, it is as 

easy as borrowing online through Nambucca Valley Libraries, and the best part is, that it is completely 

free to join for Nambucca Shire residents. You can even join online! 

Featured eBooks | Nambucca Valley Libraries - BorrowBox 

Our libraries are not just a source for reading. With many free and interesting workshops on offer, you 

can learn new skills whilst meeting other likeminded community members. On July 2, Macksville library 

is offering a free workshop on Bees Wax Wraps where you will learn how to make your own bees wax 

wraps to keep your food fresh and plastic free. You will need to book though, so do not miss out! 

Bees wax wraps workshop @ The Library - Nambucca Valley Council (nsw.gov.au) 

 

CORRECTION TO ARTICLE ON VANDALISM IN JUNE EDITION OF THE SCOTTS HEAD WAVE 

A concerned local resident pointed out an error in the article regarding the recent vandalism of the Rec 

Hut @ the Reserve featured in last month’s edition of the Wave.  The article stated that ‘Community 

members are reminded that the Reserve area is not to be used after dark.’  

Subsequent follow up has identified that the article should have instead read that; ‘Camping and Parking 

is not permitted in the Reserve area between 9pm and 5am’. 

Apologies for any confusion this may have caused however please be reminded that this publication is 

prepared by volunteers and that every article is prepared with the best of intentions and to the best 

knowledge of the author at the time. 

SHCG 

https://nambucca.borrowbox.com/ebooks/featured
https://www.nambucca.nsw.gov.au/Community/Nambucca-Facilities-Local-Maps/Libraries-Home/Whats-On/Bess-wax-wraps


WHAT’S ON THIS MONTH & BEYOND IN YOUR TOWN 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RESERVE HALL WORKING BEE 

Sunday 28 July 10am- 11am.  

Scotts Head community. Please come along 

and claim any equipment stored in the 

Reserve Hall storage sheds and room.  

It is time to have a deep clean and see how 

we can use the freed-up space a little better.  

There is a wonderful collection of historical 

stuff…. And it would be tragic to clear things 

away if they are of importance to anyone in 

the community.  

 

DUNE CARE  

THURSDAY 18 JULY 

 

 

• Meet in the corner of the beach 

from 8:30am. 

• ALL welcome, wear long pants, 

long sleeves, covered shoes and 

hat and sunscreen for safety. 

• Weeding and planting will be 

done. Tools and gloves supplied 

but bring your own if you prefer. 

• We work for two hours followed 

by morning tea. 

See FB for more information or call;  

Moira 0421 911 294  



VEGIE PATCH NEWS 

Garden is looking magical, and the weather has been  

great for veggie growth. Thanks to all who have assisted  

with gardening duties. Tuscan kale is popular, red Russian  

kale is catching appetites, red cabbage, small cabbage,  

broccoli, snow peas are sky high, broad beans starting  

to flower, bok choi, carrots, silverbeet is well picked,  

lettuce hearting nicely, and rocket is surviving the garden  

salad lovers! 

Scotts Head Gardeners are impressed by the generous  

donations from our lovely community that certainly  

assist to keep all flourishing well. The photos tell the real  

story. 

Thanks everyone! 

 

Scotts Head Gardeners 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

RECIPE OF THE MONTH 

BROCCOLI, SNOW PEA AND CARROT STIR-FRY 
 

Ingredients 

• 1 tbsp vegetable oil 

• 1 tsp coriander seeds (crushed) 

• 500g broccoli (cut into florets) 

• 1 carrot (finely sliced) 

• 1 clove garlic (crushed) 

• 1 tsp ginger (grated) 

• 100g snow peas (trimmed and halved) 

• 2 tbsp hoisin sauce 

• 1 tbsp lime juice 

• 1 tbsp crisp fried onions (available at 

Asian food stores) 

 

Method 

Heat vegetable oil in a wok, add coriander 

seeds and stir for 1 minute. 

Add broccoli, carrot, garlic, and ginger. Stir-fry 

over high heat until carrot is tender and crisp 

(adding 1 tbsp water if necessary).  

Add snow peas and stir for 1 minute. Combine 

hoisin sauce and lime juice in a small bowl 

and pour over vegetables.  

Toss until well coated and serve sprinkled 

with crisp fried onions. 



  

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

COMMUNITY 

NOTICEBOARD 

The WAVE is made 

possible thanks to 

Nambucca Valley Council 

who provide funding for 

printing costs. 

mailto:scottsheadwave@gmail.com
mailto:alishacruickshanks@gmail.com


 

LOCAL NEWS 

SCOTTS HEAD FARMERS MARKET 

 

Once again we look back at a wonderful Market Sunday in Scotts Head. On all past market days, we had been 

blessed with blue skies and warming sunshine. This time we had a drizzly day, but from 7am until 11am the rain 

spared us. How cosmic! I would like to thank all dedicated stall holders and visitors for your continuous support in 

showing up and being a part of the growing slow food movement. It means a lot to me to bring this event 

fortnightly to life and add a little bit of spark to our beach town. 

 

We have a change coming up for the next market on the July 14. The market is going to move to Eungai. Ljubov 

Simson from Congarinni Vale is organising a Sustainability Expo and asked us to join forces for this particular day. 

Please find the info to this event on the WHAT’S ON THIS MONTH & BEYOND IN YOUR TOWN page of this 

newsletter .If you would like a stall at the Expo, please reach out to her: ljubov.simson@gmail.com 

 

The next market in Scotts Head is going to be the Farmers & Makers Market on Sunday, July 28.  

I cannot wait to see you all then! Have a wonderful week. 

 

Alexandra Schmidt 

Scotts Head Farmers Market 

     

   

SCOTTS HEAD WAVE 

How amazing are those whales! They are seriously giving us a show, and I am quite sure even with the extra 

people about for the winter school holidays this will not scare them away. As always, if you have any local 

community events and or news stories to be considered for publishing, please send them via email to 

scottsheadwave@gmail.com  

Please note that newsletter submissions close by the 23rd of each month to be considered for the next monthly 

edition. To become a member and receive the newsletter straight to your email, be sure to send us an email or 

use the QR code! This month’s newsletter is filled with local insight that I hope you find factual and useful. Keep 

counting those whale sightings, stay warm and as always happy reading everyone! 

 

Alisha Cruickshanks - Editor 
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